
 
 

Planning Sub-Committee 
 
 

Meeting held on Thursday, 9 February 2023 at 7.00 pm in Council Chamber, Town Hall, 
Katharine Street, Croydon CR0 1NX 

 
MINUTES 

 
Present: 
 

Councillor Michael Neal (Chair); 
Councillor Leila Ben-Hassel (Vice-Chair); 

 Councillors Clive Fraser, Ian Parker, Holly Ramsey and Appu Srinivasan  
 

Apologies: Councillor Sean Fitzsimons, Joseph Lee and Ellily Ponnuthurai 
  

PART A 
  

A1/23   
 

Minutes of the previous meeting 
 
 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 12 January 
2023 be signed as a correct record. 
  
  

A2/23   
 

Disclosure of Interest 
 
 
There were no disclosures of a pecuniary interest not already registered. 
  

A3/23   
 

Urgent Business (if any) 
 
 
There was none. 
  

A4/23   
 

Planning applications for decision 
 
 
The Planning Sub-Committee was presented with one application for 
decisions which involved the erection of a two-storey side extension and 
single-storey side / rear extension to facilitate the subdivision of the existing 
property into 2 dwellings with associated car parking and including alterations. 
  

A5/23   
 

22/02056/FUL - 1 South Way, Croydon, CR0 8RH 
 
 
Ward: Shirley South 
  
Deputy Team Leader, Laura Field, presented the report to members and in 
response to questions explained that this scheme had previously been 



 

 
 

approved in 2021; since then the scheme had gone through a number of 
changes but the layout, scale and massing were identical.  
  
Members heard a representation in support of the application from the 
developer and one in opposition to the application from Councillor Jason 
Cummings, ward councillor. Councillor Cummings drew the attention of the 
sub-committee to the measurements of the two schemes, which were different 
from those stipulated in the report. Councillor Cummings requested that the 
application be deferred so that a new report which clearly highlighted the 
differences for consideration be brought to the committee. 
  
Officers confirmed that there was a difference between the width of the 
original proposal and the one being brought before the committee. Other 
measurements and information would also need clarifying and agreed that 
deferring the application so that an accurate report could be written was 
advisable.  
  
After consideration of the officer's report, members were not content to make 
a decision on this application and the motion to grant planning permission 
thereby fell. 
  
A second motion for DEFERRAL so that an enforcement officer could revisit 
the site and check the measurements and bring an updated report back to the 
sub-committee was proposed by Councillor Parker and seconded by 
Councillor Fraser was seconded. The Chair put the motion to the vote and 
members RESOLVED unanimously to defer the application.  
 
 
 
 

The meeting ended at 7.42 pm 
 

 
Signed:   

Date:   

 


